

Honorable Billie Jo Underwood County Commissioner, District 3 Baldwin County Central Annex 22251 Palmer Street Robertsdale, AL 36567

Dear Billie Jo,

It is with my deepest regret to inform you that I will be resigning from my position as Board Member of the Baldwin County Library Cooperative (BCLC). I have work obligations which hinder my participation in attending meetings in a timely manner and will be building a new home on a jointly owned property after the first of the year. I hope that my service to the Board has benefitted the members and the people of Baldwin County. I know that the Board is fiscally sound now and with Chad's continued leadership and that of the other Board members and Elizabeth as library director and other library staff members; the BCLC will continue to grow and prosper. I have come to know the ladies on the library staff well and have admired their dedication in making the BCLC one of the finest in the State of Alabama.

With warmest regards,

Steessa Carlin Harden, Ed.D.

Dr. Sheesa Haeden 23382 Comerstano Dri Layley, AL 36551